Court of Common Pleas County of Summit

TAMMY O'BRIEN
JUDGE

209 SOUTH HIGH STREET AKRON, OHIO 44308-1616 (330) 643-2233

TIFFANY A. MORRISON BAILIFF

January 21, 2014

Russell Pry, County Executive County Executive's Office Ohio Building – 8th Floor 175 South Main Street Akron, Ohio 44308

Dear Mr. Pry:

I wanted to thank you for allowing the General Division to enlist the services of Robert Hunt, EEO Administrator for Summit County, in navigating through the quagmire of various allegations that have taken place here in the Court. Because of the nature of these allegations, the Judges and Court Executive Office had a deep desire to compassionately and accurately make a determination, no matter the outcome.

While Mr. Hunt was here, he always displayed the highest level of professionalism and exhibited a true desire to reach a conclusion that was fair and just for the Judges and staff. Because Robert was able to convey a feeling of trust to those he interviewed, we are confident his depiction of recent events relating to the various allegations will have a positive and lasting effect far into the future.

The General Division employs a separate group of staff classified under the State of Ohio, therefore, personnel matters, while being important to operations, can have an impact on the entire organization. Because of Mr. Hunt's obvious dedication and passion for his responsibilities, his report was extremely detailed and surpassed the expectations of all involved.

Again, thank you for allowing his interaction with the General Division Court.

Sincerely.

Tammy O'Brien

Administrative Judge

TO:dy

cc:

General Division Judges

Andrew J. Bauer, Court Executive Officer Michael Rick, Chief Probation Officer